




Without a doubt, the development is inevitable as the permission is extant. However, the apartment block plus 
detached houses are not in keeping with the setting. It represents the undesirable urbanisation of green landscape. 
Initial plans for the site included bungalows. Without a doubt, a small development of bungalows set in a carefully 
landscaped area would be preferable. Plus, instead of the apartment block, a small number of more sheltered 
accommodation type ground floor housing blocks with small or communal gardens. These would certainly sell in 
Whalley. Estate agents have waiting lists for bungalows on the well- planned estate close to the library. At a time of 
economic uncertainty and considerable competition from other builders of detached houses this may not be a 
idea. 
Hopefully, when the new bill is passed due to proposed financial penalties developers will change their modus 
operandi of putting plans forward, waiting a considerable time and then trying to get away with a different layout. 
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